
 

 

  Wilkes East Neighborhood Association 
Public Meeting Minutes 

June 15, 2022 
Meeting called to order at 6:43 by Kris Freiermuth. This Public Meeting was held via Zoom. 
 

Roll Call: Kris Freiermuth, President; Gail Voge, Secretary; Billy Simmons, Treasurer; Bob 
Lundbom, Website & Newsletter; and Greg Hartung, Land Use. 
 
Billy Simmons, Treasurer 
 
We need to reimburse Bob Lundbom for Domain (All in one hosting) $26.43, Domain 
$17.19. Billy was reviewing his spreadsheet and realized that Bob Lundbom had not been 
reimbursed for Domain from last year $17.19. 
 
Motion to pay Bob Lundbom for $60.81 for Domain costs.  It was 2nd and approved. 
 
Kris Freiermuth, President 
 
Kris asked if everyone read the WENA may minutes. Greg stated that his name was there, 
but he did not attend that meeting.  Gail will correct minutes. 
 
Motion to adopt minutes with correction.  It was 2nd and approved. 
 
Greg Hartung, Land Use 
 
Pape Machinery building is proceeding well.  Anyone can look this up on City of Gresham 
website.  The project number is DR-21-0061 
 
A car wash to be located by the new 7-11 on 181st just past the freeway.  They have a pre 
application started. 
 
Albertina Kerr project shared with us a Condominium Plat that he will send out to the 
WENA board. 
 
Walgreens building is empty.  The Sunrise Center Staff would like to use this space for 
offices, meeting area and food preparation.  The project number is LF-22-00327.  The 
Sunrise center is a non-profit organization.  Greg will send the board the attachments that 
he has. 
 
Sheena – Parks Board meeting update 
 
Current Tasks – Funding Source and Identify priorities to give recommendations to City of 
Gresham. 
 
 



 

 

Any Recommendations. 
 
Some of the recommendations are - Accessibility for parks, have a community center, 
senior service center, pool, and a place for kids to interact. 
 
Bob Lundbom – Newsletter and Website 
 
Newsletter articles should be to Bob Lundbom by 7/8/22.  Greg is sending in an article.  
Tina Osterink is sending in an article regarding the status of parks in Gresham. Michael 
Elston is giving us a status of Kirk Park. Joan Albertson is sending in an article of CVIPs 
activity.  Sarah Jacobson is submitting an article about the people that walk in our 
neighborhood. 
 
Kris Freiermuth, President 
 
Here are the speakers for the August WENA Public Meeting.  Police Chief is giving us an 
update of police department, Joan Albertson giving us an update on CVIPS, Michael 
Elston the status of Kirk Park and Tina Osterink on Gresham park plans for the coming 
year. 
 
Motion to adjourn at 7:41.  It was 2nd and approved. 
 
Next Public meeting, August 8, 2022 
Next Board Meeting, Monday July 11, 2022. 
 
Website:  www.wilkeseastna.org 
 
All Board Meetings start at 6:30 pm. 
All Public Meetings start at 7:00 pm.   
Until further notice all meetings will be held via Zoom. 
 


